Policies about opioids (narcotics) 
for chronic pain control.
We are extremely strict about prescribing opioids for chronic pain. In the past ten years in the United States deaths from prescription opioid misuse have tripled. Currently there are more deaths each year from opioid misuse than from automobile accidents. We are strict about opioids because we do not want you to contribute to these statistics and we have developed better methods to control chronic pain.  
We will not prescribe (or will immediately stop prescribing) opioids: 
· At your first visit or for one week after your first visit, to allow time to get the drug screen results back from the lab and to thoroughly research your past opioid usage.

· If the drug screen and research uncovers problems or inconsistencies.

· If you violate the opioid contract even once. 

· If your opioids are lost or stolen. 

· If you demand, beg or lie to get opioids.
Opioids will be prescribed for one week at a time. You will need to come in to our office each week for refills. If you are not following our other recommendations or you are not improving, the opioids will be discontinued. If your insurance does not cover weekly visits, you will need to pay for them. When you demonstrate to this office your care in handling and taking opioids and follow through with all of our recommendations, we, at our sole discretion, may extend opioid prescriptions beyond one week.
I understand and voluntarily agree to these policies.

Name:
_________________________________

Signature:
______________________________
Date: _____________
